Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, May 4, 2020 in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Travis McMillan calling the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Council members present were Casey McCartney, Kirk Boatright, Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik and Larry Gilbert. 

Under public comment, Shelly Granzin, from Catch Pen, presented council with the idea of rescheduling her fundraiser for Glen Heard, that will consist of a chili cook-off and cornhole tournament, to 5-23-20.  She said that she has rescheduled it twice already and will be asking the city’s approval to close the street and to give her their blessing to have this event.  The Mayor assured her that the City supports her efforts but that the Governor’s executive orders will be the law and she and her business will have to follow them.  The council will have a discussion with the city attorney and get back with her.

Council discussed repairs needed to the Weatherby Hall.  Nathan Havlak with Havlak homes was here with a drawing presentation and pictures to explain the structural problems found.  Jane Jeschke made a motion to approve estimate# 1099 for $3987.00 to secure the ceiling.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the April 6, 2020 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Larry Gilbert made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
 
      Under reports:  
Jason King gave the water superintendent report.  The city used 1,106,000 gallons from San Angelo and 910,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 999,660 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 264,516 gallons. There were 3 water leaks; 2 meter changed, 4 curb stop changed and 7 sewer service calls. 
Police Chief Quentin Watkins gave the police department report.  There were 23 calls for service, 48 traffic stops, 46 citations & 2 warnings. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 45 new cases filed; 28 cases disposed and 4 warrants filed.   
Amy Fischer gave the City Secretary report, reporting the total amounts of suspended late fees for March and April and updated council on the total final loan amount for the water meter project.
There was no report under ordinance enforcement.

Council reviewed and discussed the survey plat of .13 acre tract in block 31 Robinson addition.  No action was taken.

Council discussed and reviewed building permit fees.  Kirk Boatright made the motion to approve a resolution updating the master fee schedule as presented.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Council discussed a citizen’s request, that the city purchase plants that should be placed alongside the city hall building on the city lot located at 112 N Robinson.  No action was taken.

Council discussed and reviewed estimates for a new mower.  Jane Jeschke made a motion to purchase the 60 inch Kubota at 0% interest for 48 months.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Council discussed the duration of the utility bill late fees suspension due to COVID-19 issues. The late fees were suspended for March and April.  Kirk Boatright made the motion to put the late fees back into effect immediately.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. 


Council discussed a request from John Book at 506 W 1st to put gravel on the city easement that leads to his driveway.  Paul Sklenarik made a motion to approve this.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Council discussed paving needs.  No action was taken. 

There were no current recommendations of future agenda items. 
Next regular meeting is set for Monday, June 1, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 

The Council went into Executive session at 8:55 as authorized by Texas Government Code Section 551.071 to consult with the council attorney.  The council came out of Executive session at 9:15.  


Casey McCartney made the motion to adjourn.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,    
Amy Fischer                                                                           
Travis McMillan   
City Secretary




  
Mayor  

        
